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SummerCreek Homeowners Association
1835A S Centre City Pkwy Ste 315, Escondido CA 92025
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
January 2, 2024
The Board of Directors public meeting of the SummerCreek Homeowners Association was held on Monday, January 2, 2024, at the home of Board Vice President, Kelly Reilly. It was determined that a quorum was present, and the meeting was called to order by Kelly Reilly at 6:02 p.m.  
Directors present:  Cynthia Newhan, Bernadetta Kosiak-Kuc and Kelly Reilly.
Also present:  Sandy Dabasinskas, Irma Eckblad, Mike Eckblad and Stacey Moffat (recording secretary).
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS
A motion was duly made by Cynthia Newhan and seconded by Bernadetta Kusiak-Kuc to approve the minutes of 12/4/2023 as written. Motion carried. 
MEMBER/GUEST PARTICIPATION

A. Irma and Mike Eckblad of Skyridge Landscape – Mike was in attendance to present an irrigation map that he created and discuss plans for the Emberwood hill.
B. Sandy Dabasinskas of 2238 Shadyridge – Sandy was in attendance to observe the meeting.
FINANCIAL REPORT

A. Review of 12/31/2023 Financial Statement – The Board reviewed the financial statements. We are $7,000 over budget on tree trimming but this was expected and will even out by the end of the fiscal year. Water was over budget for the month but should not be due to the recent rain. Cynthia Newhan will get in touch with Raymond of Skyridge Landscape to make an adjustment. There were no other items of concern.
B. Delinquent Accounts – The list of fines, fees and assessments dated 12/31/2023 was reviewed. 2170 Shadetree is two quarters in arrears and received a delinquency notice in early December. Stacey Moffat will send a second notice.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Maintenance 
· Trash Containers … There were no trash container violations this month.
· Fire Danger Prevention/Tree Trimming… a letter was sent to 2242 Willowbrook regarding a Liquidambar that needs to be laced/trimmed back from the sidewalk and cut to 6’ from the ground per the City’s fire standards. The letter asked the homeowner to comply within 30 days. Cynthia Newhan will check on the status within the next few days. 
· Landscape Matters… Mike Eckblad of Skyridge Landscape presented an irrigation map of the development, explaining which valves cover each area. He also pointed out four irrigation clocks. Mike addressed questions from the Board, especially with regard to the Emberwood hill area. Cynthia Newhan has photographed the large presentation board and will create a document to upload to the Google drive. Mike has also submitted a bid for irrigation additions, repairs and planting of the Emberwood hill. Once David Sprouse returns from vacation the Board will get back to Mike with a decision.
· Home Inspections… Kelly Reilly. Homeowners have completed the work required from all June 2022 home inspections. The next round of formal inspections will take place in June 2024. 
B. Architectural/Rules – There were no ARC applications this month. 
C. Newsletter – The next newsletter will go out in February to announce the election results and new HOA website. Stacey Moffat will remind the Board at the February Board meeting so they can submit articles. 
D. New Homeowners – There were no new homeowners in the month of December.
E. Neighborhood Watch – Ed Sousek was not present to report. A car theft was reported on the 2000 block of Shadetree. 
CORRESPONDENCE 

A. Letters Sent

· A delinquency notice dated 12/6/23 was sent to 2170 Shadetree.
· A letter dated 12/6/23 was sent to 2242 Willowbrook regarding a Liquidambar tree needing maintenance and clearing from sidewalk.
· A letter dated 12/9/23 was sent to 2105 Shadetree requesting that the tenant pick up his pet waste at the Claudan/West Valley Parkway entrance.
· A letter dated 12/27/23 was sent to 2327 Shadyridge requesting removal of a temporary fence and providing a link to the ARC request if they plan to install a permanent fence.
· The 2024 Election Ballot and Notice of Annual Meeting was sent to all homeowners on 12/30/23.
B. Letters Received

· None.
C. Email correspondence – Emails were reviewed to ensure that all homeowners had received a response.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
A. 2121 Emberwood Way – Resolve Fence in HOA Common Area – Homeowners built a backyard fence on HOA land and have been asked by the HOA to remove it. Rather than proceed with a legal resolution that was suggested by Association attorneys, the Board has decided to formally recognize that the wall is on HOA land (over the surveyed property boundary). David Sprouse has drafted a letter for the homeowners to acknowledge that the wall is on HOA land, they did not build in the same location as the original fence, and moving forward, in the event of new homeowners, the block wall remains an HOA common area retaining wall. The HOA granted the black wrought iron fencing belongs and is maintained by the property owner of 2121 Emberwood and can remain.
B. Emberwood Hill – Covered under Landscape Matters. See Committee Reports.
NEW BUSINESS
A. Paint Updates – Cynthia Newhan is creating a Google doc that will be linked to the website to include the book of approved paint colors and shows homeowners how to appropriately paint the stucco, trim, doors and fascia. Four new colors have been added, four whites, a grey and a dark brown.
B. 2129 Emberwood - Fence Possibly Blocking Access – There are chain link fences behind the homes on Emberwood hill. This property built a fence to enclose the HOA land behind their home. This is blocking access to water lines on the Emberwood hill area that is about to be irrigated and replanted. The Board will inspect the area this week in order to determine whether access is completely blocked. A letter may need to go to the homeowners.
With no further business to be brought before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:13p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Stacey Moffat

Recording Secretary

NEXT BOARD MEETING:  Monday, February 5, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. at the home of Kelly Reilly (2116 Emberwood Way, Escondido, CA). Meet at 5:30pm for ballot counting.
